WISH Online Bulletin – May 2008
Here is our latest Network e-bulletin highlighting issues of interest around positive sxual wellbeing.  
 

Our next e-bulletin will be issued around 27 June – so if you have anything you wish to include, please email contributions by no later than 20 June to wish@health.scot.nhs.uk.
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NEWS OF INTEREST

Feedback sought
NHS Education for Scotland has been working on a Capability Framework for Nurses who care for Children and Young People who are Looked after away from home – please click here to access the document.  Views are being sought on the draft which it is hoped will be published this summer.  Comments should be returned by 13 June to Katherine.mcnicol@nes.scot.nhs.uk
Something to consider for Scotland??

In considering what should be rewritten as her country’s constitution, Maria Soledad Vela from the governing party in Ecuador has proposed that a woman's right to enjoy sxual happiness should be enshrined in the country's law.   These comments have provoked a lively response - mostly, unsurprisingly, from men.   Ms Soledad Vela explained that sx was a difficult subject to discuss in Ecuador and that what she wanted were clearer laws covering life, health and sxual education. 

RESEARCH
HIV and pregnancy 
Mother-to-baby transmission 
A mother can pass on HIV to her baby during pregnancy, delivery, and by breastfeeding.  http://www.aidsmap.com/cms1044918.aspx> 
But it is possible to stop this from happening in most cases by doing three things: 
-using anti-HIV drugs during pregnancy 
<http://www.aidsmap.com/cms1060188.aspx>
-by carefully managing the delivery of the baby 
<http://www.aidsmap.com/cms1060196.aspx> 
-and by not breastfeeding if safe alternatives are available.

 <http://www.aidsmap.com/cms1060198.aspx>  
A new study has shown that thanks to these three things, it is nearly always possible for an HIV-positive mother to have an HIV-negative baby in the UK. <http://www.aidsmap.com/en/news/A9C420C3-CA61-42D6-870B-E25C67339E28.asp>  The study showed that only 1% of babies with an HIV-positive mother were infected with the virus. 

Not taking any HIV treatment during pregnancy and having an unplanned vaginal delivery were the biggest risk factors for a mother passing on HIV to her baby.  Very few babies were infected with HIV if the mother was taking anti-HIV treatment and had an undetectable viral load at the time she gave birth. <http://www.aidsmap.com/en/docs/C5FFB1B6-A9F0-4D94-BF69-B338884099A2.asp>  

Miscarriage and HIV treatment 
 Anti-HIV drugs are effective at preventing a mother passing on HIV to her baby. But they can cause side-effects and these might harm the unborn baby <http://www.aidsmap.com/en/docs/5CDB7FE9-ACBF-4276-95C5-B44588D3EE14.asp#c8467c27-a800-4f19-873f-d6cd77ba478e>. 
However, it is very important to know that doctors are in no doubt that the benefits of treatment at preventing transmission of HIV far outweigh any risk of harm to the baby.

Doctors in the UK have found that HIV-positive women are more likely to have a miscarriage late in pregnancy than HIV-negative women <http://www.aidsmap.com/en/news/A0A95896-B805-4FBA-BCEF-70F42D32BC44.asp> . The study was conducted in east London. It found that 8% of HIV-positive women had a miscarriage compared to 2% of HIV-negative women in the UK generally. Only 40% of the women who had a miscarriage late in pregnancy were taking anti-HIV treatment. So anti-HIV treatment did not appear to be the cause of the miscarriage. The main cause of miscarriage seemed to be a bacterial infection of the membrane covering the developing baby. This can be caused by untreated sxually transmitted infections. 

Whilst it is recommended that all HIV-positive pregnant women have a sxual health check-up as soon as they become pregnant. But only half the women who had a miscarriage had been checked for sxually transmitted infections.  Further work is being undertaken to assess why HIV-positive women have a higher risk of miscarriage.

HPV Testing Offers Women Protection For Twice As Long As Smear Testing <http://www.ippf.org/en/News/Intl+news/HPV+Testing+Offers+Women+Protection+For+Twice+As+Long+As+Smear+Testing.htm> 

The long term findings of a study carried out at Hammersmith hospital in London reveal that testing for Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) can be twice as effective at protecting women from developing cervical abnormalities as smear testing. (see International Journal of Cancer, 15 May 2008).   Results showed that the risk of developing cervical abnormalities at 1, 5, and 9 years after a normal smear test was 0.33 per cent, 0.83 per cent, and 2.20 per cent respectively, with those odds significantly reduced after a negative HPV test - 0.19 per cent, 0.42 per cent, and 1.88 per cent.

Challenging Men’s Demand for Prostitution 
Highlights the results of research into attitudes of men who buy sx.   Published by the Women’s Support Project – click here to access the report.
RESOURCES/GUIDANCE
Curriculum for Excellence –Health and Wellbeing for All

The outcomes which schools will be striving to meet in relation to health and wellbeing were launched on 12 May: this can be accessed at http://www.curriculumforexcellencescotland.gov.uk/outcomes/index.asp.  The guidance to accompany the Schools (Health Promotion and Nutrition) Scotland Act 2007 has also been released.  

Walk the Talk – Report on national primary care event

On 19 March 2008 at the Royal College of Physicians, Edinburgh, the Young People’s Programme at NHS Health Scotland held their Walk the Talk National Primary Care event.  Two hundred delegates from across Primary Care gathered together to discuss how to create ‘youth-friendly health services’ and to open up conversation on young people’s issues and health care.   To access the report go to http://www.walk-the-talk.org.uk/news-and-events/national-primary-care-conference-report.aspx.

Information Pack to Help Victims of Rape and Serious Sxual Assault
Produced by the Scottish Government, this pack is now being distributed to local statutory and voluntary services.  It is intended to be an information resource for those who have experienced rape and serious sxual assault.   See the pack at www.scotland.gov.uk/220190.   Further copies of the pack can be ordered by telephoning 0131 244 2213     













Back
“The Workplace of the Future: Reconciling Pregnancy, Parenting and Employment’ – seminar report

Research confirms that a strong link exists between workplace culture and pregnancy decision-making. Central to parents and the workplace in such situations is childcare. Workers need to be supported to allow them to combine employment with family and personal commitments; this is what underpins work-life balance. This is an issue that affects workers across the full gamut of socio-economic groups and business sectors. 

The Crisis Pregnancy Agency (CPA) and the Centre for Gender and Women’s Studies (CGWS), Trinity College Dublin, held a joint seminar to highlight the impact that workplace policies can have on crisis pregnancy decision making and parenting.   To view the report, go to:  <http://cpa.fusio.net/tracker/track_link.asp?l=644&u=617> 

HPV Immunisation Programme 2008 

 A number of resources are being developed to support the implementation of the forthcoming HPV immunisation programme: NHS Health Scotland has developed a specific website that will host these.  This website includes is a PowerPoint presentation to support health professionals in delivering local HPV Immunisation training http://www.healthscotland.com/health/topics/immunisation/HPV.aspx   and professional pack leaflets for the public. http://www.healthscotland.com/topics/healthtopics/immunisation/HPVProfessionalPack.aspx.  Printed copies of the Professional Pack are being distributed – translations will be available in July.  Check the website regularly for updates.
Healthy Communities: Meeting the Shared Challenge
Commissioned through Health Scotland’s Community & Voluntary Sectors Programme, here is the newsletter about Healthy Communities: Meeting the Shared Challenge national support programme for community-led health.

CONFERENCES & SEMINARS
Health Improvement Trainers Scotland
18 June, Edinburgh

The next Health Improvement Trainers Scotland (HITS) event will take place on the 18 June at Murrayfield Stadium, Edinburgh – flyer attached.  This is open to all health improvement trainers and practitioners with a training remit.  To register, complete the application form and return by 30 May.  Places will be confirmed after this date. 
Sx and Beyond: Concepts of sxuality
June 2008 - March 2009, 18 York Place, Edinburgh 

Aimed at sxual health workers who use counselling skills in their work with clients, patients and/or students, this course is designed to build on experience, to expand and develop skills and knowledge and enable counsellors to deal more effectively with the vast range of issues related to adult sxual experiences present in the counselling room today. 
Over six set weekends, it is a 75 hour taught course which can be used towards BACP or COSCA Accreditation Portfolios or as CPD (costing £1200 in total). There will be an assessed 2000 word essay alongside continuous assessment. The course will be taught by Phia McKinnon and Anne Chilton, both experienced Couple Counsellors, Supervisors and Sx Therapists with specialist guest speakers throughout.   As well as being able to attend the whole course, two days are being provided as standalone – covering Sx Addictions and Sx, Technology and the Internet (costing £100 each day).   For more information, contact alice.still@relationships-scotland.org.uk
 Men’s Health Forum Scotland Conference

11June 2008 Glasgow (£95.00)

As part of National Men’s Health Week, this event will provide a forum to present and explore key developments in research, policy and practice in men’s health in Scotland.  It will continue to raise awareness of men’s health in all its diversity and to increase the capacity of practitioners to engage effectively with men’s health issues, particularly on Mental and Emotional Wellbeing; Sxual Health and Relationships and Men and Violence.  To register on-line or download the booking form, go to  http://www.mhfs.org.uk/mhfs/National_conference_2008.php. Closing date for registration is Friday 6th June 2008 

‘Gay Men’s Sxual Health and Wellbeing’ 
2nd National Conference for Scotland, 30/31 October, Glasgow
This free two day conference (flyer attached) is a follow-to the Changing the Focus conference held in 2006 – again  targeted at a wide range of health professionals, the conference aims to present the best available research and public health evidence, demonstrate best practice from around Scotland and further afield and explore future partnerships and interventions.  If you are interested in presenting at this event or registering early, go to www.gaycon.org 
Public Health in Scotland, Forging New Collaborations

13-14 November, Aviemore – CALL for ABSTRACTS
The particular themes for this year’s conference are: international public health, ethics and rights to health, environment, local and strategic interventions and remote and rural dimensions – click here to access the flyer.  Abstracts are now being sought and can be made online at: www.cmsabstracts.com/publichealth08 - the closing date is 27 June.
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